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IMPORTANT DATES FOR TERM 3 (subject to change) 

 

 
ONLINE BANKING -   Account Name -Toorloo Arm Primary School Council 

BSB 063 832 Acc No 1002 2188    

Please include details - Surname and description e.g. Fees, uniform, camp etc. 

Audiri App and Parents and Friends of Toorloo Arm Primary School 

 
 
 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
What a great term of learning together and being together we have had.    From camps, excursions, incursions, 
sports, swimming, writers festival and the book fair, we certainly have packed a lot in.  Congratulations to all 
students on their approach to learning new things and working on being the best they can be each and every day.  
Thanks to the staff for their continued professionalism in providing excellent programs and supporting all students 
to continue their learning journey.    Thanks to all our parents and carers who work cooperatively with us so we 
can continually support students as best we can.   
 
There has been a lot of media recently regarding the teacher shortage and the lengths some schools are having 
to go to cover classes on a daily basis.  Often schools have had to combine classes, readjust class combinations, 
reduce specialist programs or extra curricula activities or utilise virtual learning options. Thankfully we have not 
had to take any of those measures yet.   It is very rewarding when I get feedback from our casual relief teachers 
on what a great school we have and that they are happy to come and work at Toorloo anytime.     
 
I would like to say a huge thanks to Ms Julie Holden and Ms Karyn Bryant who have been teaching with us this 
term.  Thanks for slotting in to teaching at Toorloo so seamlessly and for the care you have taken of the students 
in your class.    For the first two weeks of term 4 Mr McPhee and Mr Stubbs will be taking leave.  Their teaching 
allocations will be covered by Mr Smith and Mrs Nowell respectively.  Enjoy your extended breaks Alec and Tom.    
We will welcome Mrs Mackie back to grade 5/6 B and Ms Smith back to grade 3/4 A and at the start of term 4.   
 
Footy Colors Day  
For a bit of fun on the last day of term students are encouraged to wear their footy teams colors (AFL, NRL, 
Soccer, local teams inclusive).    Looking forward to a day full of color.  
 
Important dates term 4 Just a heads up on important dates for term :  
Pupil free days - Monday 6th of November and Friday 1st of December  
Grade 2 Camp – Wednesday 8th to Friday 10th November  
Prep Transition Days Friday 27th October, 3rd, 10th and 17th November  
Last day of term- Pool Day- Wednesday 20th of December  
 
Please note that it is an early dismissal this Friday the 15th of September, the last day of term.    If you can 
please arrange for students to be picked-up at 2.15pm for the start of the two-week break.     
 
Holiday homework – find school hats and have a lovely holiday!   
 
Kindest regards,  
Kerry Hughes  
 

 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Week 10 
                             

11 
P-2 Swimming 
Rewards Day – 
Laser Tag  
 

12    
P-2 Swimming 
 

13  
P-2 Swimming 
 
School Council  
 

14 
 

15    
Footy Colors Day  
Early dismissal – 
2.15pm                            
 

Week 1  
Term 4  
October  
 
 

2 
Start of term 4  

3 4 5 6 
Summer Sport 
Grade 5/6  

September 12th, 2023 
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Students of the Week 

 
 

 
Music lessons available now at school with Mike Elrington. 
Please call him to make enquires or bookings. 
0402188446 
 
 

Prep  
Good morning to all. I hope you are all looking forward to the holidays. Congratulations to our award winner this 
week, Jayce Parsons for his fantastic rendition of the days of the week song.  
 
Swimming continues for one more day. This is a survival session so please make sure to pack shorts and a t-
shirt (other than swimmers) that can get wet.   
 

This Terms Fun! 
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Friday 

• It is our Footy colours day; kids are invited to wear their team colours. It can be AFL, NRL, Soccer, local 
teams, etc.  

• It is also a 2:15 finish. 
 
Thank you all for a wonderful term and rest up over the holidays.  
Miss Cock 
 
 
1/2 A&B 
Hello and welcome to week 10! We are almost in the final term of 2023, how the year has flown! The Award in 
1/2A this week went to Lochy Tunnage, for his positive mindset even when faced with adversity. The 1/2B 
awards went to Harry Friend for sharing his thinking in the fruit bowl challenging task, and Ollie Douglas for his 
clear and succinct maths explanations throughout the term.  
 
This week in our learning we are wrapping everything up and revising what we have learnt this term. In reading, 
we are continuing to work on inferring in fiction texts. Students have been enjoying finishing their non-fiction 
posters in writing. In maths we are finishing up our work on fractions.  
 
Farewell  
On Thursday, we will be having a farewell lunch for Yindi Edwards, we are asking if students could please bring 
a plate of food to share in order to give her a lovely goodbye.  
 
Swimming 
Tomorrow is the last day of swimming, please make sure that students have their bathers, as well as a pair of 
shorts and a t shirt for them to wear in the pool for survival day.  
  
Thanks and have a safe and happy holidays! 
Eliza Cunningham (Go Pies) and Caitlin Jackson 
 
 
3/4A&B 
Hello Families 
We are drawing to the close of another busy term of learning and all students should be congratulated on both 
their enthusiasm and commitment to learning new skills. We have seen fabulous growth across both 
classrooms.  
The student of the week awards this week went to: 
3/4A – Griffin Reggardo: Persisting with his maths division story then creating a challenge for everyone to 
solve. 
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Tarzaiyah  Sellings: For her positive attitude during all aspects of the day. She has shown flexibility in working 
groups, applied herself to new tasks and has just started each day with a huge contagious smile.   
3/4B – Willow Douglas: for her growth in confidence and enthusiasm as we have explored multiplication and 
division. 
William Kellock: for his creative and imaginative poem using the prompt “I’m not scared” and following the journey 
of a ball from a plane to an oven.  
 
During Integrated Studies on Friday students had the opportunity to design and begin building their balloon 
powered car. All students actively participated in this activity and some were able to test their designs. We will be 
continuing with this activity over the week. We, the teachers, observed lots of cooperation within the groups and 
respectful sharing of ides. Well done kids. A special mention goes out to Max Friend and Zach Seaton who 
completed their build and successfully powered their car with a balloon. Now they just need to test the distance! 
Well done boys. 

 
Laser Tag! What a reward and how fabulous to see our quiet students getting right into it! Willow was deadly but 

didn’t “die” much and we just couldn't wipe the smile off Chloe’s face! 

       
 
We are finishing the term with lots of poem writing and publishing. Some children will be entering their poems into 
the Red Room Threatened Species Day poetry competition and we look forward to hearing how they go. 
Regardless, each poem that is entered in this competition results in a tree being planted, so it’s a great reason to 
write a poem! 
On behalf of the 3/4 team, I would like to thank Miss Holden for ‘holding the fort’ while Miss Smith was away. It 
has been fabulous to watch the way every child in 3/4A has embraced their relief teacher and this acceptance is 
a demonstration of the resilience of the whole 3/4A group. Well done 3/4A! 
Lastly, we wish all families a safe and happy break from school. Remember, you can still take time to read, write 
and practice your times tables even though we won’t be checking up on you! Have a great break! 
Mrs Murray, Miss Holden and Alyssa  
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5/6A&B 
Hi Year 5/6 families, 
The award winners this week are: 
Emily Jackson for her hard work writing her persuasive text about not culling sharks. Great reasons Emily. 
Arlia Beveridge for taking the time to improve her persuasive paragraphs by adding extra details, facts and 
examples.  
 

 
 
Yesterday the students had a fantastic rewards day. Voting on by the whole school, we had a laser tag rewards 
day activity in the afternoon. It was super fun and the kids enjoyed it thoroughly.  
Just a reminder that Friday is footy colours day, so dress up in your favourite teams’ colours. Remember it could 
be your AFL team, a team from a different sport, a local footy team, etc.  
 
This week in reading we are continuing to focus on summarising, by identifying the key moment/event/part of 
each chapter. We are also working on how to understand new vocabulary within a text by using a range of 
strategies. In writing, students have chosen from a range of real-world topics and are completing a final 
persuasive piece to finish the term. Mini lessons are focused on writing for an audience and using emotive 
language to persuade the reader. In mathematics, we are further developing the strategies that can enhance 
our division skills. A focus for the week will also be using a range of operations to solve problems.  
I hope everyone has a fantastic break. Stay safe and see everyone next term. 
Thanks, Alec McPhee 
 
 
SPORT and PE NEWS 
Students of the Week: 
 
Grade 5/6 A -great to see such good vibes of a Thursday afternoon to finish off the term on a positive note! Well 
done, team, you guys are meeting the expectations of actively listening and learning and being kind, calm and 

curious. Thanks       

 
It’s been a lot of fun challenging ourselves with improving our skills in cricket for Grades 3-6. Great to see the 
persistence when given a challenge, such as how many one-handed double throws can be done in 30 secs with 
a partner. Top score was 59. Wow! 
Just a reminder for Grade 5/6 students to return their District Summer Sports notice back to school 
before the end of term please! 
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Have a great holiday everyone, with the weather warming up have a go at some of these screen free ideas at 
home! 

 
 

FREE ATF Tennis Program at TAPS  

The last session this term is this Thursday Sept 14th from 4.15-5.15 pm. Please keep 
an eye on the Audiri app for notices about this afterschool program in case the weather 
is inclement and lessons cancelled.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thanks, 
Barb and Tom  
 
Important Sport dates for Term 4 2023 
 
Friday 6th October Eastern District Summer Sports Lakes Entrance (basketball, cricket and volleyball) 
Tuesday 10th October Regional Athletics Carnival Newborough 
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FRENCH  
Bonjour, 
  
This week, at assembly, I gave an award to Abby Jackson in 3/4B for her great listening and attitude during our 
last lesson and for showing a great understanding of more complex endings for Masculine and Feminine words. 
Henry Spiker in 5/6B also received an award acknowledging his great understanding of the four different ways 
to say where we live in French. In his test, he also displayed a great knowledge of geography, identifying 
countries and cities. 
  
This week, Prep have practised counting all the way to 49. As they counted one by one around the circle, they 
impressed me by counting to 43 on their own, without any help. 
 
Students in 1/2 continue our work on clothes as they practise naming the clothes. We have been working on up 
to 20 words for clothes, sorting them by gender too. 
   
Grades 3 and 4 students have been working on gender of sports and understanding more complex endings. 
They've also started writing about their favourite sport. 
  
5/6A students will take a little test to check their understanding on how to say where they live, including city/ 
town and country. We'll play a few games during which they will have to make complete sentences in French. 
  
  
The students who tried their best in French last week are: 
  
Prep: Halle, Jack, Max, Casey and Serena 
1/2A: Charlotte, Fletcher, Samantha & Sienna 
1/2B: River, Mack, Emily, Xander and Bella 
3/4A: Griffin, Isabel, Ivy O, Mannix, Sam and Tarzy 
3/4B: Zoe, Jake, John and Luna 
5/6A: Drazik, Billy, Emily and Reef  
5/6B: Kobi, Ollie and Henry 
  
Have a lovely Spring break! Bonnes vacances à tous! 
  
Madame Samson 
 
 
Music 
Students of the week are John Humphrey and Declan Bills for listening to the brief and creating a simple, 
dance move that other students will be able to repeat.  Well done boys! 
Both music groups last week continued on with creating their dance moves and some groups have even 
managed to complete their routine.  Groups that kept their moves simple, had the greatest success and are well 
prepared this week to video record and digitally produce their music video.  This week we will be learning to 
record our songs to iMovie and then record and edit their dance moves to ensure they match the music beat! 
 
 
STEM 
Student of the week is Sienna-Rose Rossignoli for working well independently last week and for 
demonstrating a creative and engineering mindset. Great job Sienna!  
In STEM we are now in the build phase of our renewable energy project. Students are using their design brief 
and drawings to creatively engineer their models. A key aspect to the project is using their developing 
knowledge of electrical circuits to successfully wire the electrical component of their model and it has been great 
to see so many groups achieve success with this aspect of the project.  Designs are varied with students 
creating projects that include a solar farm, a mini-solar village and a hydroelectric platform. 
 
Tom Stubbs 
(Music, STEM, Junior PE) 
STEM 
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TAPS Parents and Friends is running a Sunsational Sunscreen Fundraiser, get on board and buy 

your sunscreen ready for the upcoming spring and summer with the profits from each sale going to 

Toorloo Arm Primary School. Please see the attached order form for the different options available 

and there are also examples of these in the office at TAPS, feel free to try the sunscreen to see how 

it feels on your skin. The sunscreen is good for sensitive skin, children and is 50+SPF Broad 

Spectrum, it is also Australian Made. Get your orders in, ask family and friends too, hand the order 

form back to the office with payment via cash or bank transfer, details on order form. 
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https://www.playhq.com/basketball-victoria/register/05e7b9 

 

 

mailto:toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.playhq.com%2Fbasketball-victoria%2Fregister%2F05e7b9&data=05%7C01%7Ctoorloo.arm.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C1e7a5e02d56c45197b0608dba2a5a291%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638282604545789246%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=f%2B%2FyPnRzaAeSSPDXtCXnrnMO5FcJaGjfSb0k11ARy%2FU%3D&reserved=0


 

“Learning Together, Succeeding Together” 
 

315 Lake Tyers Beach Rd                                                                           Ph: 03 5156 5517                                                                         toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Lake Tyers Beach   390                                                                               Fax: 5156 5652                                                                            www.taps.vic.edu.au 

  

 
 

 

 

mailto:toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

“Learning Together, Succeeding Together” 
 

315 Lake Tyers Beach Rd                                                                           Ph: 03 5156 5517                                                                         toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Lake Tyers Beach   390                                                                               Fax: 5156 5652                                                                            www.taps.vic.edu.au 

  

  
 

 

     
 

mailto:toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

“Learning Together, Succeeding Together” 
 

315 Lake Tyers Beach Rd                                                                           Ph: 03 5156 5517                                                                         toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Lake Tyers Beach   390                                                                               Fax: 5156 5652                                                                            www.taps.vic.edu.au 

  

 

 

mailto:toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

“Learning Together, Succeeding Together” 
 

315 Lake Tyers Beach Rd                                                                           Ph: 03 5156 5517                                                                         toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Lake Tyers Beach   390                                                                               Fax: 5156 5652                                                                            www.taps.vic.edu.au 

  

 

 

mailto:toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

“Learning Together, Succeeding Together” 
 

315 Lake Tyers Beach Rd                                                                           Ph: 03 5156 5517                                                                         toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Lake Tyers Beach   390                                                                               Fax: 5156 5652                                                                            www.taps.vic.edu.au 

  

 

mailto:toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

“Learning Together, Succeeding Together” 
 

315 Lake Tyers Beach Rd                                                                           Ph: 03 5156 5517                                                                         toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Lake Tyers Beach   390                                                                               Fax: 5156 5652                                                                            www.taps.vic.edu.au 

  

 
 

 

mailto:toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

“Learning Together, Succeeding Together” 
 

315 Lake Tyers Beach Rd                                                                           Ph: 03 5156 5517                                                                         toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Lake Tyers Beach   390                                                                               Fax: 5156 5652                                                                            www.taps.vic.edu.au 

  

 

 

mailto:toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

“Learning Together, Succeeding Together” 
 

315 Lake Tyers Beach Rd                                                                           Ph: 03 5156 5517                                                                         toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Lake Tyers Beach   390                                                                               Fax: 5156 5652                                                                            www.taps.vic.edu.au 

  

 

mailto:toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au

